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March 3, 2011
Kathryn Mathews

Executive Director

El Dorado County Transportation Commission
2828 Easy Street

Placerville, CA 95667

Dear Kathy:

At the EDCTC Board meeting on February 3, 2011, the Commission approved the allocation of
Rural Regional Surface Transportation Program (RSTP) funds for FY 2009/10 (Resolution
10/11.17). A Regional Priority Project, the El Dorado Trail Culvert Replacement, was allocated
$400,000. This is a joint project between the El Dorado County Department of Transportation
and the City of Placerville. -

The Resolution notes that the Lead agency will be determined at a later date. The County and the
City have agreed that the County will be the lead agency for the delivery of this project. The City
of Placerville will be submitting a similar letter of concurrence.

The County would like to initiate this project as soon as possible so it can be completed this year
before the next winter rainy season. Please notify Matt Smeltzer when we can start this project.
Matt can be reached at 621-5912. If you have any questions, please contact Matt.

e ——

Jameg W. Ware, P.E.
Dirgctor of Transportation

Sincerely,

cc: Matt Smeltzer, Deputy Director of Roadway Design
Randy Pesses, Public Works Director, City of Placerville
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City of Placerville

3101 Center Street
Placerville, California 95667

March 3, 2011

Kathryn Matthews

Executive Director

El Dorado County Transportation Commission
2828 Easy Street

Placerville, CA 95667

SUBJECT: El Dorado Trail Culvert Replacement

Dear Ms. ewg,k G/)L l‘/

At the EDCTC Board meeting on February 3, 2011, the Commission approved the allocation of
Rural Regional Surface Transportation Program (RSTP) funds for the FY 2009/10 (Resolution
10/11.17). A Regional Priority Project, the El Dorado Trail Culvert Replacement, was allocated
$400,000. This is a joint project between the El Dorado County Department of Transportation
and the City of Placerville.

The Resolution notes that the Lead agency will be determined at a later date. We have discussed this
matter with Jim Ware of El Dorado County and the City of Placerville concurs that they shall be
the lead agency for the delivery of this project.

It is our understanding that the County would like to initiate this project as soon as possible so
it can be completed before next fall. Should you have any questions or require additional
information please contact me at (530)642-5557, or Jim Ware with El Dorado County.

Very truly yours,

@m;ﬁw

Director of Public Works

cc: Nate Stong, City Engineer
Jim Ware, Director of Transportation, El Dorado County
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